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Welcome to FERC Watch - a customer service provided by Northwest Pipeline LLC 
(“Northwest”). Questions or comments related to the information contained in FERC 
Watch should be directed to Jasmine Turner (281) 455-7922. 
 

Tariff Filing 

 
Semi-Annual Fuel Reimbursement Filing (Docket No. RP23-986-000)  
On September 18, 2023, the Commission approved Northwest’s August 30, 2023 filing to 
revise its semi-annual fuel reimbursement factor for its transportation schedules. The new 
factors are effective October 1, 2023. The fuel reimbursement factor for Northwest's 
transportation services under Rate Schedules TF-1, TF-2, TI-1 and DEX-1 decreased 
from 1.06% to 0.96%. 
 
Non-Conforming Negotiate Rate Service Agreement Filing (Docket No. RP23-999-
000) 
On September 21, 2023, the Commission approved Northwest’s August 31, 2023 filing 
for approval of a negotiated rate service agreement that contains non-conforming 
language between Northwest and Darigold, Inc. and to update its list of non-conforming 
and negotiated rates service agreements provided in the Tariff. The tariff records are 
effective on October 1, 2023.  
 
Non-Conforming Service Agreement Filing (Docket No. RP23-1115-000) 
On September 29, 2023, Northwest submitted for approval a filing to (1) submit non-
conforming service agreements between Northwest and Citadel Energy Marketing LLC 
(“Citadel”) and Northwest and Occidental Energy Marketing, Inc. (“Occidental”); (2) 
submit a restatement of a non-conforming service agreement between Northwest and 
Intermountain Gas Company; (3) remove previously filed Citadel and Occidental service 
agreements from the list of non-conforming service agreements included in Northwest’s 
Tariff; and (4) update its list of non-conforming agreements to include the above 
referenced additions and restatement. The proposed effective date is October 31, 2023. 
 
Certificates 

 
Sumas Horsepower Replacement Project (Docket No. CP23-479-000) 
On August 21, 2023, Northwest filed a 30-day 2.55(b) advanced notification of the 
replacement of compression facilities at its Sumas Compressor Station. Construction 
activities are anticipated commence in October 2023 with a target in-service date of 
October 1, 2024.  
 


